
 
Dear Parents                                     HCS/CIR/2024-25/01 

Greetings from Holy Child!  

At the onset, on behalf of the Management of All Saints Educational Society, we take this opportunity to 
thank you for all your support through the Academic Session 2023-24 and we are excited to have you on 
board as important partners in the education of your ward. We also welcome our children to a new year 
which offers enriching experiences through innovative learning. 
 
The focus and aim of HCS is consistent to develop curious, confident, creative and communicative children 
who are ready for the 21st century. Our curriculum for 2024-25 will be holistic in nature, striking the right 
balance between academics and co-curricular areas. Learning across different subjects will be seamlessly 
inter-connected and thus, more meaningful to the learners. As we take on this journey we hope that you, as 
parents, will support and inspire us as always. 
 
The New Academic Session 2024 - 25 will commence on: 
 

Class  Day & Date Time  
Kindergarten  Wednesday, April 03, 2024 09:30 hrs to 12:30 hrs 
Classes 1 to 10 Wednesday, April 03, 2024 08:00 hrs to 14:00 hrs 
Classes 11 and  12 Wednesday, April 03, 2024 08:00 hrs to 12:30 hrs 

 

Please note: 
 It is mandatory for each student to come to school in complete Summer School Uniform. 
 For your convenience the book list is available on the School website and the CSM App.  
 Kindergarten parents are requested to drop their ward on the first day of the school and deposit the 

stationery and complete book set (duly covered and labelled with the Name and the Class) at the 
school on Wednesday, April 03, 2024 between 09:30 hrs and 11: 00 hrs.  
 

On the first day of school kindly ensure that your ward carries ONLY as specified below: 
 Classes 1 and 2: All Textbooks and Exercise books (duly covered and labelled with the Name and the 

Class) along with the required stationery. 
 Classes 3 to 12:  All Textbooks (duly covered and labelled with the Name and the Class) and one 

Practice Copy (PC) along with the required stationery. 
 
Annual School Fee  
 

There will be a nominal hike in the overall fee. School dues must be paid through School CSM App on or 
before the due date through Digital Mode ONLY. No Cash will be accepted at school. The fee will be 
collected by the school on quarterly basis.  

School Mobile App  
Cyber School Manager Mobile App has been facilitating better communication between Parents and 
School. All school and class related information will be available through CSM Mobile App. 
Features of Cyber School Manager (CSM) Mobile App: 
 Student Profile 
 Student Message Inbox 
 School Notifications 
 Home Work 
 Attendance 
 Leave request 

 

 Time Table 
 Result and Examination 
 Date Sheet 
 Online Fee Payment 
 Photo Gallery 
 Feedback/Suggestion 



 
 

 
 
School Transport: 
 
Parents of students availing the School Bus Facility should take note:  
 Parents are responsible for picking up and dropping their child from/ to the designated pick up/ drop 

points. Please be there 5 minutes before the scheduled time. 
 Kindly expect slight delays during the first week, so that the children and staff get attuned to the new 

routes. We thank you for your understanding and co-operation. 
 In case of any query related to the school transport facility, feel free to call on 9855533225, 9876179600.  

 
The school office will remain open on all working days between 08:00 a.m. and 02:00 p.m. 
 
We hope the information shared above is clear and comprehensive. In case of any further clarification, 
please contact the school reception. 
 
Looking forward to yet another year filled with lots of learning, collaboration, innovation and amazing 
memories! 
 
Warm regards 

 

Sunita Gangahar  
Principal 


